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PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

LICENCE APPLICATION FOR A MATERIAL RECOVERY 
FACILITY 

 
TAKE NOTICE THAT Lafarge Canada Inc. has applied to the Greater Vancouver Sewerage and Drainage District 
(“GVS&DD”) pursuant to the Greater Vancouver Sewerage and Drainage District Municipal Solid Waste and Recyclable 
Material Regulatory Bylaw No. 181, as amended (“the Bylaw”), for a licence. 
 
Purpose and Location 
The licence application requests authorization to operate a Material Recovery Facility located at 7611 No. 9 Road, Richmond 
BC, V6W 1H4. The legal description of the land or premises where the Facility is located is Parcel A Sections 17 and 20 
Block 4 North Range 4 West New Westminster District Plan LMP24356.  The proposed hours of operation are 7am to 7pm 
Monday to Saturday.  
 
Processes 
The Material Recovery Facility will process landfill bound waste into engineered fuel for consumption by the cement kiln 
which is on the same property. Materials that are not processed into engineered fuel will be either recycled or residuals 
disposed of at the landfill. The primary types of material handled will be construction and demolition waste, and 
plastics/paper. The Facility estimates a >85% recovery rate. 
 
Materials Summary 
The licence application proposes the following maximum quantity of materials that would be stored at the Facility at any 
one time: 
 

Type of Municipal Solid Waste or Recyclable Material 
Weight 

(Metric Tonnes) 

Construction Waste 150 

Demolition Waste 150 

Wood Waste 150 

Furniture 50 

Plastic 700 

Paper 50 

Rubber and Textiles 50 

Asphalt Shingles 50 

 
This notice is published pursuant to the Bylaw.  The licence application is at a preliminary stage where it will be reviewed 
by the municipality in which the Facility is located.  
 
A person who may be adversely affected by the issuance of the requested licence described in this notice may notify the 
GVS&DD Solid Waste Manager in writing stating how that person would be affected.  The public notification period is no 
less than 30 days after the publication date of this notice.  Aspects of the proposal may change as the application proceeds 
through the municipal review and public comment processes.   
 
Information collected during the comment period and the time following until a decision on the licence application has been 
made is done so by Metro Vancouver in accordance to s.26(c) of the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. 
The information collected will be used for the purpose of making a decision on the licence application and will be forwarded 
to the licence applicant for response to the Solid Waste Manager. By submitting a public comment, you consent to such 
disclosure.  Also, your submission may be made available to the public as part of the public record, subject to the provisions 
of the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. Should you have any questions about the collection of this 
personal information please contact the Privacy Officer at privacy@metrovancouver.org. 
 
Additional information on the facility licensing process and the Bylaw are made available on the Metro Vancouver website 
(www.metrovancouver.org) by entering “applying for a licence” in the search field.  
 
Metro Vancouver 
Attention: Kathy Preston, Solid Waste Manager 
4515 Central Boulevard, Burnaby BC V5H 0C6 

 
Phone: 604-432-6200   
Email: Lafarge056.SW@metrovancouver.org 

http://www.metrovancouver.org/

